
 	 With 1500 homes in Columbine West our 2013 paid membership numbers equate to 25% participation and out of that roughly 10-12 
volunteers show up to our meetings, actively striving to uphold CWCA’s mission of enforcing and resolving covenant violations, interfacing 
with the Sheriff and Zoning dept. to maintain a safe and peaceful community. Our current volunteers are non-paid neighbors who donate 
their time and services while raising families, maintaining their own property and juggling other commitments. Columbine West has seen 
a rise in covenant violations, but we have lost precious resources to help address them. With more involvement we could address issues in 
a more timely manner, helping to ensure that as our neighborhood ages it doesn’t necessarily decrease in value. The resources we need are 
YOU, your HANDS and a willingness to share your thoughts and time and talents with the community. The governing board members are 
inundated with neighbors asking WHY. Why are abandoned cars still sitting in driveways, why are yards still unkept, why are trash cans 
not hidden behind gates, why are trailers not properly stored, why, why, why. As we enter in to the new year, CWCA is asking community 
members to help address these why’s, give some of your valuable time to work with others and get these why’s under control. So, let’s say 
you have a rock in your shoe. No one other than you can know exactly how that rock feels. Others may have read about rocks, seen rocks, 
or even had a similar experience with a pebble caught in a sandal. However, you are the expert on this particular situation because you are 
experiencing it. The same concept applies to social and community problems. People who directly experience a problem have a much differ-
ent outlook on their needs. This thought process applies to neighbors who have issues with other neighbors. You may not personally know 
the particular person who has not painted their house for 20 years, or the reason for so may apparently abandoned cars in the driveway, or 
perhaps the unattended weeds taking over in the yard. One thing is obvious, CWCA needs more 
hands and hearts to help people affected by a problem in helping to solve the problem. We need 
to be able to listen to them so that we have a better understanding of the causes of the problem, 
the barriers they have to managing or preventing the problem, and their ideas for solving the 
problem. Maybe we can then invite them to become involved through participation in the initia-

tive or program that is being developed by helping empower 
them to tackle the problems they confront. At the January 
CWCA meeting we will be hosting an Open House. Open for 
anyone to share an idea, voice and opinion and help us to help 
you. Plan on joining us, refreshments and homemade goodies 
will also be shared. Yum! The association strives to see our 
community defined by a sense of shared ownership and col-
lective responsibility. Anyone can attend a monthly meeting, 
held on the second Tuesday, 7p at Dutch Creek Elementary. 
Drop by, say hello, bring questions to the Board or possibly 
volunteer to help on a project. All neighbors are welcomed 
and encouraged to attend and get involved. One of CWCA’s 
Mission statements is – To initiate civic programs that bring 
the community together and encourage residents to maintain 
the general appearance of Columbine West. 

Please fill out and return survey 
located inside this newsletter, 
your comments help CWCA 
become a better community.

Helping Us, To Help You

Thank You For...
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Next CWCA 
Meetings

7:00 p.m. Dutch Creek Elem.
Dec. 10, Jan. 14, Feb. 11, 

Mar. 11, Apr. 8

2013 & 2014 CWCA 
Calendar of Events

•	 Dec. 1st-25th: Holiday Lighting Contest
• Dec. 9th: 2-6pm, Columbine United 
	 	 Church, Kiwanis Blood Drive
•	 Dec 10th, 7 p.m.: CWCA Meeting. 
	 	 Holiday Potluck
•	 Dec. 31st: New Year’s Eve 2014. Cheers!!
• 	Jan. 14th: 7-8:30 p.m. CWCA Meeting 
	 	 “Open House” Dutch Creek Elem.
•	 Jan. 20th: MLK Day	
•	 Feb. 2nd: Super Bowl Sunday
• 	Feb. 11th: 7-8:30 p.m. BRONCOS vs. ?? 
	 	 Maybe CWCA Meeting. Dutch Creek Elem.
•	 Feb. 14th: Happy Valentine’s Day
•	 March 9th: Daylight Savings Begins. 
	 	 Spring Forward 1 hour
•	 March 11th: 7-8:30 p.m. CWCA Meeting	 	
	 Dutch Creek Elem
•	 March 17th: St. Patrick’s Day. Erin Go Bragh
• 	April 1st: April Fool’s Day	
•	 April 22nd: Earth Day. Be kind to Mother Nature

Newsletter News
Newsletter Volunteers are very 
much appreciated.   If you would 
like to volunteer for a route and 
get in some constructive walking, 
please call  303-972-2387.
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Columbine West Civic Association 
303-904-8218 • www.columbinewest.org 
www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/cwc

Officers
President, John Basila • 303-904-8218 • CWCAtalk@gmail.com

Vice President, OPEN
Treasurer, Cindy Coats
Secretary, Cindy Coats 

Board Members: 5 Filled, 1 OPEN
COHOPE Delegate

Cindy Coats and Floating Board Member
Newsletter Delivery Coordinators: 303-972-2387

Newsletter Editor: Natasha McCombs, ncmccombs@yahoo.com
Website Coordinator: John Basila

Newsletter Ad Manager: Colorado Lasertype
Garden Committee Chair: Mel Ochs

Schools
	 Dutch Creek Elementary 		 7304 W. Roxbury Pl.
	 Ken Caryl Middle School 	 6509 W. Ken Caryl Ave.
	 Columbine High School 		  6201 S. Pierce St.

The newsletter is published monthly. Deadline for news is the 13th 
and ads is the 15th of each month for the next month’s issue except the Jan. 

issue which is Dec. 6th. All articles must be approved by the editor for pub-
lication, or as space permits. To submit an article, please call a board member 
or e-mail the editor. All “Letters to the Editor” must be signed and include a 
daytime phone number in case there are any questions. Letters may be printed 
without the author’s name if requested.

For advertising, contact Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 
getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com • www.ColoradoLasertype.com

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation or 
endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The 
opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board 
of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors 
intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

Jefferson County Numbers	
Information	 303-279-6511
Animal Control	 303-271-5070
Clerk & Recorder	 303-271-8168
Colorado State Patrol 	 303-239-4500
County Commissioners	303-271-8525
County Administrator	 303-271-8500
Extension Service	 303-271-6620

Motor Vehicles	 303-271-8100
Highways &  
 Transportation	 303-271-8495
Planning & Zoning	 303-271-8700
Sheriff - Emergency	 911
Traffic Complaints	 303-271-5677
Voting Information	 303-271-8111

NIC Mission Statement
A group of volunteer homeowners who welcome new residents, educate all Columbine West 
residents about covenants, zoning and county ordinances, while addressing issues pertaining to 
our community, and look for opportunities to improve and enhance our neighborhood.

A Moment With The Board
Our Tuesday evening meeting was very positive and encouraging 
for the upcoming 2014 year of events. Looking over the past year 
participation the Board agreed that Dumpster Day will again be 
offered and supported by the budget. There will be some fee restruc-
turing to help off-set the ever increasing cost of recycling. There 
was discussion on the lack of participation for National Night Out 
and how we might encourage future success. We have not offered a 
pool party for the last couple of years due to the lack of a commit-
tee chairperson, so the possibility of offering a FREE swim night, 
supervised by Foothills pool employees is being considered. Other 
community events are being looked at. The approved 2014 budget is 
based on 382 potential membership fees, which is our current year 
end total. If more members join then more funds will be available 
to support events, yet our most valuable and major need is for vol-
unteers to run them. Please consider offering a small commitment of 
time to “help us, help you” and all of those in our community. The 
one Board position plus the officers of Vice Pres. & Sec. are still 
available. Remember if you have any suggestion of ideas for next 
years Calender of Events, call the voicemail, drop an email, just 
contact us. Look forward to hearing from the community. Residents 
are encouraged to attend any monthly meeting, next one is the 
Annual Potluck, December 10th, 7:00 p.m. at Dutch Creek Elem.

Important Numbers
1) 	Scrap Metal pick-up, 303-522-8041
	 Unwanted scrap metals of any kind, freezers, refrigerators, 
stoves, washers/dryers, microwaves, vacuums, shelving, mow-
ers and car batteries. Metal is found in many household items; 
please feel free to call before you throw them away. The more 
we recycle, less piles up in the landfill. Fees are charged where 
necessary; otherwise this is a FREE service.
2) 	Rooney Road Recycling, 303-710-9120
	 For appointments call: 303-316-6262
	 $20 drop-off charge/cash or check. $30 home scheduled 
pick-up. *Includes: 75lbs of the following items: paint thinner, 
fertilizers, waxes, cleaners, oil based paint, anti-freeze, batter-
ies, aerosol cans. In addition to the 75lbs of the above, you are 
allowed the following: 25 gallons of oil, 10 gal. of latex paint, 5 
auto batteries and 5 florescent light bulbs. *Open by appointment 
only: Wednesdays & Saturdays (8am to 2pm)

•	 Forward thinking, complementary 
	 and culturally open minded 
•	 Let us help your kids get ready 
	 for tomorrow, today
•	 Join Hip Hop the frog on a virtual tour 
	 of our jungle office on our website!

Swedish Southwest Health Park (Bowles & Wadsworth)
303- 972-2000  •  www.healthyhabitspediatrics.com

Health Care for the 
Habit Forming Years
Mike Brazelton, M.D., FAAP

Julie Cordova, M.D.
Pam Copp, M.D.

•	 Our environment is built on 
	 knowledge, innovation, honesty and fun 
•	 Up-to-date preventative practices
•	 Screening and early detection 
	 of illnesses
•	 We make going to the doctor fun!
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Support Shiloh House on Colorado Gives Day!
Tuesday, December 10th
Online at ColoradoGives.org
	 The Firstbank Incentive Fund will increase the value of your dona-
tion! 24 hours to give where you live.
 

New Shiloh House Running Clubs
	 Shiloh House staff has recognized the benefits of running and 
have recently implemented new programs for the youth to experience 
and enjoy. Ryan Knuth is a Clinician at the Shiloh House Littleton 
Campus. Ryan has been an avid runner throughout the majority of his 
life and recently came up with the idea to start a running club with the 
boys at the Yarrow house. The club has just gotten started and Ryan’s 
goal is that in the near future Shiloh House will be able to give clients 
at all campuses the opportunity to be a part of a running club. Ryan 
believes the basic principles of running are transferable to most things 
that he is trying to teach his clients as he works with them on a day to 
day basis. Ryan’s goal is to provide a model of how those principles 
can be implemented in life so the results of the experience are a win 
for everyone involved. Ryan states that “the feedback from the clients 
has been so positive and the way they feel after the group is finished 
is worth all the work it took for us to get the group assembled. I am 
happy to be a part of this group and am hopeful for the strengths that 
can be fostered for its members”. The running club is constantly look-
ing for new places in the community to run and the clients love the 
change in scenery. The group is a positive way to release some stress 
and for staff and clients to gain rapport and build their relationships.

100% FREE!!
Let me help find your dream home at no cost 

(sellers always pay the realtor’s fees).

Julie Montgomery

303-906-3150 
jmontgomery@coloradomasters.com

Decks, Pergolas, Patio Covers, Fencing, 
Shade Arbors, Stamped Concrete

www.AmericanDreamDecks.net

Locally Owned & Operated Ask about our 
winter specials!

Lifetime workmanship
warranty on all steel 

framed decks!

303-919-2514Expires December 31, 2013

Automated Voicemail Line
	 Columbine West pays for an automated phone message 
service that helps a community volunteer to direct calls to 
the correct individuals within the association. This service is 
NOT checked daily, but at least 3-times a week. The voice 
mail is not in someone’s home, but merely a service that we 
use. CWCA membership dollars cover the cost of having 
this service available. It is important that you as a caller 
leave a name and number, if you want a response, and to 
please speak clearly and repeat your information. If research 
is necessary, it may take a few days to get back with an 
answer. The voicemail line at 303-904-8218, has been a very 
helpful tool for the community. You can also contact the 
CWCA by email at CWCATALK@GMAIL.COM.

Jeffco School Board Votes 
To Sever Ties With inBloom
	 On Thursday, Nov. 7, the Board of Education voted to 
sever ties with inBloom, however, the district’s work on the 
classroom dashboard will continue. It’s work that will make 
a profound difference for our teachers and students. We want 
our teachers to have information, not just data. A dashboard 
could give Jeffco teachers approximately 1,400 additional 
hours per year for work that is more directly related to plan-
ning, teaching and decision-making. Without inBloom, the 
work on the dashboard will take longer and could be more 
costly, but it’s the right work.

— Chalk Talk – News for 
parents from Jeffco Public Schools
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We are fully licensed, insured and certified to permanently repair 
aluminum wiring and remove your fire hazard. Visit our Web site at 
www.alwirerepair.com to read about the 
hazards of aluminum wiring and the CPSC 
recommended COPALUM repair method.

ALUMINUM WIRING
can be DANGEROUS!

Call today for your home wiring evaluation!

(720) 299-4706

IS YOUR HOME WIRED SAFELY?
Most homes built between 1964 & 1974 contain aluminum wiring.

Did you know “homes wired with aluminum 
wiring are 55 times more likely to have one 
or more connections reach Fire Hazard 
Conditions”
	 —US Consumer Product Safety 
Commission (CPSC) Pub #516

Your Safety Is Our Business!
Lic #6092 • Insured • Honest & Dependable

Serving all your electrical needs
with Local References!

 
We are growing to 

serve you better... 

Coming next spring we will offer  
26 additional private suites for  

seniors with memory impairment. 
We invite you to watch our new building  

sprout out of the ground next to our existing  
assisted living community: 

 

The Gardens at Columbine  

5130 W Ken Carl Ave. 303 973-5115 
     
Please visit to see the artist 
rendering and learn about the 
unique support we will offer in 
a Gardens setting. 
www.GardensatColumbine.com

Assisted Living with a Fresher Approach 

Columbine West Military Members
“We build character in order for us to withstand the rigors of combat and 
resist the temptations to compromise our principles in peacetime. We must 
build character in peacetime because there is no time in war. Character is 
the most important quality you can find in any person, but especially in a 

soldier. It is the foundation that will get anybody through anything he may 
encounter. Reputation is what people think you are; character is what you 

are- that is the staying power”. ~ SMA Glen E. Morrell

LCpl. Jessica O’Canna, U.S. Marine Corps., stationed at 
Cherry Point, NC 
Cpl. Thomas Castellano, U.S. Marine Corps., Stationed 
in Afganistan
Spc. Jeremy McCombs, Army National Guard, 1157th 
Engineer Division, (Firefighter Brigarde) stationed at Ft. 
Carson Colorado 
Pvt. Bethany Gardner, U.S. Army, 282nd Engineering 
Company, stationed at Ft. Carson Colorado
GM2 David Tuey, 24yr, US Navy Weapons Handler.  
Gunner’s Mate Second Class · Stationed in Yokosuka, 
Kanagawa, Japan
HM3 Michael Tuey, 22yr, US Navy, Hospital Corpsman 
(Doc) reassigned to Quantico, VA 
LCpl. Tyler Mc Manus, US Marine Corps. Reassigned to 
Okinawa, Japan
Cpl. Tylyr Brown, 22yr, US Marine Corp. Stationed in 
Okinawa, Japan
Cpl. Kristyn Lutz,  U.S. Marine Corp, Stationed in Camp 
Pendleton, California
Petty Officer 2nd Class Christopher Hooker, US Navy 
Aviation Warfare, Search & Rescue, stationed at Buckley, 
Colorado

Possible Dangers of Social Networking Site
	 Jefferson County District Attorney Peter Weir is warning parents 
about a new social networking site called Ask.fm. The DA’s Child 
Predator Internet Investigations (CHEEZO) unit has had over 30 inqui-
ries about the site in the past month, from parents, teachers and children. 
While attractive new apps and social networking sites are part of today’s 
technology, this particular site poses significant risks to children. There 
have been several reports of suicide by teenage victims of cyber-bully-
ing in the last year. Each was linked to Ask.fm. The site is set up in a 
question and answer format in which users interact by inviting others 
to ask or answer anonymous questions. Ask.fm is popular because it’s 
new and it offers an anonymous channel for teens to communicate with 
friends or strangers without their parents’ knowledge. That anonymity 
is dangerous. It allows cyber bullies and predators to pick their victims 
behind a veil of secrecy. - Article submitted by the Jeffco DA’s office
	 If you have questions or concerns about cell phone or Internet safey 
please contact your local law enforcement agency or the First Judicial 
District’s CHEEZO unit at 303-271-6766. Helpful information is also 
available at www.CHEEZO.org.

Question? Question?
	 Looking For Local Friends For Your Child? I am a resident of 
Columbine West and have two small children. We have lived in the 
neighborhood for several years, and our children still don’t know many 
kids their own age within our community. I am hoping to meet some 
new local friends for them! If you have small children (ages 0-4), and 
would like to meet weekly, biweekly or monthly for park playdates, 
neighborhood walks, etc, please email me at colwestplay13@gmail.
com. Let me know your children’s ages and hopefully we’ll be able to 
set up some regular dates for these kiddos! 
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www.theupsstorelocal.com/3752 store3752@theupsstore.com 

Hours:  M—F: 8am—6pm; Sat: 9am-5pm 
Extended Hours Dec 9th—22nd. 

M-F: 8am—8:30pm, Sat: 9am—5pm 
Sunday: 12/15 & 12/22: 11am—4pm 

Dec. 24th: 8am—4pm, Dec. 25th: Closed 

 

Dollar off is good for one visit only.  Dollar off is per transaction, not 
per package.  Must bring coupon to receive discount.  Exp. 12/22/13. 

    OFF UPS SHIPPING 
   When you ship 1 package 

     OFF UPS SHIPPING 
     When you ship 2 packages on one visit 

     OFF UPS SHIPPING 
  When you ship 3 packages on one visit 

 

 

303-904-1009 

LITTLETON TAEKWONDO 

 Educational 
 Discipline  
 Fitness 
 Focus 
 Self-Defense 
 Family School 
 Olympic Sport 
 Balance 
 Flexibility 
 Coordination 
  

Quality & Experience  
Since 1993 

(303) 933-0500 
www.santostkd.com    

6709 W. Coal Mine Ave @ Pierce ( Next to Walgreens) 

Halloween Decorating Contest
“From ghoulies and ghosties and long leggety beasties and things 

that go bump in the night, Good Lord, deliver us!” — Scottish saying
	 The neighborhood was full of color in October, not just with the changing 
of the leaves, but because of all the Halloween decorations. CWCA wishes to 
thank all of those residents who took the their time and talents to decorate for the 
holiday. We had a few brave souls, actually volunteers, who set out across the 
development, far and wide in search of displays that they would deem worthy of 
recognizing. The voicemail line also gave them an idea on where to start. It was 
reported that the decision was a tough one. Neither winner is a first or second, just 
equally enjoyed and celebrated. The two homeowners each received a gift cer-
tificate for $50 to King Soopers. Drum role please... Tracey and Granby Hillyer, 
along with their son Cole, live at 7273 S. Yarrow Way. They have been residents 
for 9 years. The entire family loves to decorate for Halloween and Christmas, 
hmmm, maybe a drive-by will be in order for the Holiday Lighting/ Decorating 
Contest. Congratulations also to Cliff and Erin Addenbrooke, along with their 
2 children, who live at 8254 W. Plymouth Pl. Their family has been in the 

development for 10 years 
and decorating is a pas-
sion for them. Cliff took 
many hours to complete-
ly replicate what looked 
like a wrought iron fence 
around his yard, it was 
really made from wood. 
It seems that this time the 
energy and talent paid off. 
Thank you again for get-
ting into the holiday spirit 
or spirits. Boo!

Ralph & Joe’s Affordable
Plumbing & Drain Cleaning
• Residential & Commercial 	 • Free Phone Estimates
• Your Experienced Plumbers 	 • Bonded/Insured
• Family Owned & Operated 	 • 5 Star Service

• Excavating, Sewer/Water Repair
• Reasonable Prices  • Senior Discounts
• Repair & Replace Just About Anything

Drain Cleaning • Sump Pumps • Toilets • Sinks • Garbage Disposals • Water Heater Installation

303-935-1753 Office | 720-275-4020 Cell

Ralph’s Affordable 
Plumbing & Drain Cleaning
Residential & Commercial
Family owned and operated
Over 30 years experience
Bonded & Insured • Reasonable Prices
Free Phone Estimates • Senior Discounts

303-935-1753 Office | 720-275-4020 Cell

Drain Cleaning • Sump Pumps • Toilets • Sinks • Garbage Disposals • Water Heater Installation

$30 off 
with mention of this ad
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CWCA Mission Statement
The Officers and Directors of Columbine West Civic Association 
(CWCA) are elected by the dues-paying members who make up the 
civic association. Each board member is a civic association member 
and serves on the board without any compensation for time and 
labor. CWCA’s primary mission is to enforce the covenants and to 
protect the property values of the Columbine West homes.

Our main objectives are as follows:	
•	 To resolve covenant violations

•	 To work cooperatively with Jefferson County Sheriff’s Department, 
Planning and Zoning Department and the Colorado State 
Patrol to maintain a safe and peaceful community

•	 To initiate civic programs that bring the community together and 
encourage residents to maintain the general appearance of 
Columbine West

•	 To foster community pride among the Columbine West residents

Thank you to those who have made the commitment to be part 
of the association. CWCA encourages ALL residents to become 
current with the membership fees which are affective for 12 months. 
If you have questions or concerns, would like to volunteer or join 
the Board, contact the voicemail at 303-904-8218. At anytime 
community members who would like to volunteer on a project can 
attend a monthly meeting, which is open to all neighbors, or leave 
a message on the voice mail line. Your $25 fee is the best value 
in town. Dues and/or donations can be mailed to: Columbine West 
Civic Association, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162. NEW 
PAYMENT OPTION! Pay securely online with PayPal, VISA, MC, 
Discover, and AMEX. Go to: www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/
cwc/. If you have a special project you would like to donate to, 
make that notation on your payment. Thank you for your continuing 
support in helping to restore property values and make Columbine 
West a great place to live. 

CWCA Holiday Lighting/Decorating Contest 
	 It’s wonderful to see Columbine West all lit up for the holidays. It showcases 
our community and makes the neighborhood festive and bright for the season. Two 
lucky winners will be selected in our annual contest. CWCA members will be driving 
around the neighborhood to take note of the best decorated homes, but if you’d like 
to make sure your house or your neighbor’s gets looked at, please call the hotline at 
303-904-8218 and let us know the address. The prizes will be $50 for (2) homeown-
ers. Because of our early deadline for the January newsletter, you’ll just have to be 
surprised of the winners in the February newsletter. 

Columbine Kiwanis Need Bell Ringer Help
	 The Kiwanis will be ringing their bells at King Soopers on Coalmine/ Pierce 
& Chatfield/ Wadsworth, December 14th- 24th. They will also be seen at the Ken 
Caryl/ Simms King Soopers, December 22nd,23rd & 24th. Last year these dedicated 
volunteers collected $16,000 in donations to the Salvation Army. In the 25+ years 
the Columbine Kiwanis have been ringing in our community they have raised over 
$250,000. The group is always willing to train more volunteers to help with the 
ringing, call Ken Sweet #303-973-8253. Stop at one of the kettles sponsored by the 
Columbine Kiwanis, located at local King Soopers. By texting the word “KETTLE” 
to 80888, donors can send $10 to the Red Kettle Campaign. 
 	 Columbine Kiwanis is group of volunteers dedicated primarily to children in our local com-
munity. We also have fun at our meetings which include an interesting speaker and social events. 
Come check us out. Weekly scheduled meetings are on Wednesdays at 6:45 a.m. at Roberts Italian 
Restaurant, 6745 Ken Caryl Ave. Free breakfast for first time visitors. Membership dues are $33.00 
per month which includes 
meeting breakfasts. Guest and 
Interclub breakfasts are $6.50 
each, payable to the Treasurer. 
For information call Ken 
Sweet at 303-973-8253 or visit 
our website at www.columbine 
kiwanis.org.

Free Kiwanis Breakfast!
Name(s): _______________________________________

Address: ________________________________________

Telephone #: ____________________________________ 

E-mail: _________________________________________

303-409-2612 
www.ifoothills.org 

Annual
Holiday 

Pottery Sale

FRI, DEC 6:  9 a.m.-7 p.m.
SAT, DEC 7:   8 a.m.-5 p.m.

Ridge Recreation Center 
(Lower Level)

6613 S. Ward St., Littleton

Gratitude is at the heart of the holiday season, 
which gives me the perfect opportunity to say 
thank you for your business. Please use this 
Southside Pizzeria coupon as a token of my 
appreciation throughout the holiday season. 

The food is fantastic and you deserve a break.  ~ Lou

Lou Bissett
303.921.5367
Realtor, Equity Colorado

10% OFF
303.972.4000

7403 W. Chatfield Ave., Unit B
Littleton, CO 80128Wine • Gourmet Salads • Sandwiches
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Winter air duct cleaning & chimney clean-
ing.  Chimney repairs 10% off 7/299-7782.

Happy Holidays from American Sprinkler! 
asprinkler.com or 720-312-3616.

Aminals Petsitting Service: Pet sitting (in 
your home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail. Call 
Nancy at 303-335-6237

GUITAR LESSONS with a professional 
musician who has 35 years of experience. 
Please call Ray at 303-972-8243.

Carpet Repairs - patching, restretching. 44 
years experience. I power stretch carpets. 
H:303-979-1887, C:303-906-5642

OB PAINTING. Interior/Exterior. Gutters/
Roofing/Windows. Free Est. 303-986-8198

Piano, Guitar or Bass Lessons. 17 yrs exp. 
Great w/ kids! Call Patrick 303-932-6551.

Garage for rent  10 x 18  $125.00/month. 
Near Oxford and Knox Court. Call 303-866-
7209 for more info.

Electrician needed. Must have a residen-
tial wireman or 1st or 2nd year apprentice. 
Livewire Electric Inc. Randy 720-626-9196

Computer Repair. Residential service in 
south Denver since 2001. Reasonable service 
rates. www.supermikes.com or 303-523-2900

Sewing Machines Repaired. 30 yrs + exp. 
Free est. Free p/u & del. All work guaran-
teed. Call Scott 303-972-4687.

Tom’s Top Notch Painting: Interior/
Exterior, Drywall Repairs. Tom Martino 
approved. 303-523-2941.

Highlands Pride Painting: 303-738-9203

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. 
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking 
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. 
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

Columbine Garage Door. Service or 
replace. Family owned. 303-979-8084.

Small Paint Jobs Only 303-738-9203

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine Tree 
Svc. 303-979-5330. (Firewood 3/888-7779)

WINDOW CLEANING 720-283-8002

KENOSHA GLASS Window repair, table 
tops, mirrors, shower doors. 303-972-7880

Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for 14 yrs. Competitive rates. 
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

A+ Home Improvement Services. Snow 
removal. Pro-painting (ext. & int.), gutter & 
trim replacement & stucco. No job too small 
- we do it all! Basement & bath remodels, 
drywall repairs/texturing, decks, fencing, 
carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, 
carpeting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member. 
Call A+ for fast, professional service every 
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit 
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded. 
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to advertise your small or large business! 
Ads are inexpensive and reach many homes! Call or email us today!

Classified ads are $3.00/line for 2014. Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com to place an ad.  
To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.ColoradoLasertype.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the  
15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

One Minute Wellness... Christmas Cheer
	 When we think about Holiday parties we think about food! 
The kind of food we eat “only once a year” right?
	 It is a yearly ritual for so many of us. We eat through 
Thanksgiving all the way through New Years Day. Then we 
make the New Years Resolutions which often revolve around 
taking better care of our health.
	 I have asked myself what I would do differently, if I were the 
queen of the land (other than wave a wand and let everyone do 
what they want with no health consequences or risks) and I have 
decided that if I were hosting holiday parties I would choose 
foods with a lot of protein as the main attraction and make the 
trays as attractive as possible. I would serve less desserts and 
fatty foods. Some options for high protein “treats” would be:
	 •	 Deviled eggs made with Greek yogurt instead of mayo
	 •	 Smoked Salmon wrapped around roasted (and cooled) 

asparagus spears
	 •	 Turkey slices wrapped around pickles
	 •	 Refried bean dip with rice crackers
	 •	 Cottage Cheese with veggies or spices (ex: dry Ranch 

Dressing) in small tomato boats
	 •	 Skewers with marinated grilled chicken pieces (or beef 

chunks)
	 •	 Low fat sausage discs
	 As for alcoholic beverages I would pick one or two different 
wines and serve them as spritzers, mixing half wine with half 
sparkling water. When it comes to alcohol, non drinkers don’t 
really care and drinkers put up with whatever the host chooses. 
No one has all the choices to suit everyone anyway.
	 Holidays are great and should be filled with all the joy of the 

season. They really are a time to laugh with family and friends. 
Bringing up old subjects that invoke negative encounters should 
be avoided. Resist all the judgments and stereo-types. Pretend 
you are meeting the person in front of you for the first time and 
be intrigued with whatever they are telling you. Words like “That 
is really interesting... or amazing... or fascinating” bring smiles. 
So, go ahead, be interested, amazed and fascinated by people and 
life and make this the best-ever holiday season... with no regrets!
	 Marybeth Van Horn is a registered nurse, internationally 
certified personal trainer and certified specialist in performance 
nutrition who has worked with numerous clients using nutritional 
supplements for over 20 years. Feel free to contact her with ques-
tions at 303-809-1134.

Please Keep Clipping Box Tops
	 Local schools can receive earnings from Box Tops on over 
800 packages, bonus Box Tops awarded online, qualifying pur-
chases from the Box Tops marketplace, books purchased through 
Box Tops Reading Room and items purchased off your My Class 
Essentials registry. With your help, Box Tops has earned over 
$300 million for our kids schools.
Box Tops and Labels for Education
	 Those colorful little coupons found on boxes of cereal, juice, 
dairy products, cookie mixes, crackers, canned soup, and even 
some office products, are worth 10 cents each and really add up. 
Check the bottom of Kleenex boxes too. Please clip them and 
send them to school with a student, or contact Keirsy DeGiovanni 
at keirsy@hotmail.com and we will send somebody to pick them 
up from you.
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Columbine West Civic Association 
Membership Coupon

Please fill out the membership coupon and mail it 
with your $25 check to CWCA. Send to CWCA, 

P.O. Box 620026, Littleton CO 80162

Name(s): _______________________________________

Address: ________________________________________

Telephone #: ____________________________________

In Columbine West, Results Count!
Duffy & Associates, LLC

Duane C. Duffy
Cell: 303-229-5911

Email: dduffy4265@aol.com 

www.duanecduffy.com

•	 Licensed Realtor by the State of Colorado
•	 �Member of South Metro Denver Realtor Association 
•	 Member of Colorado Association of Realtors
•	 Licensed Attorney by the State of Colorado
•	 Member of Colorado Bar Association
•	 �Member of Real Estate Section for Colorado Bar Association
CALL DUANE FOR YOUR FREE MARKET ANALYSIS OF YOUR HOME!

Independent Companies
Working Together

Columbine West Statistics 
for November 2013

Current Homes FOR SALE in Columbine West
	 Lowest	 Highest	 How Many?
Ranch Style	 $ 239,950	 $ 285,000	 3	
4-level	 None	 None       	 0	
2-story	 None	 None	 0	
Tri-level	 $ 239,700	 $ 239,700	 1
Bi-level	 $ 240,000 	 $ 259,000	 2

Current Homes UNDER CONTRACT in Columbine West
	 Lowest	 Highest	 How Many?
Ranch Style	 $ 208,900	 $ 208,900	 1
4-level	 None	 None	 0
2-story	 None 	 None	 0
Tri-level	 None	 None	 0
Bi-level	 $ 225,000 	 $ 264,900	 3

Homes SOLD in Columbine West (Jan. 1, 2013 – Nov. 15, 2013)
	 Lowest	 Highest	 How Many?
Ranch Style	 $ 182,400	 $ 281,500	 8
4-level	 $ 210,000	 $ 312,000	 20
2-story	 $ 171,200	 $ 320,000	 19
Tri-level	 $ 200,000	 $ 307,500	 6
Bi-level	 $ 185,000	 $ 326,000	 24

“What Sets Duane Apart”

The statistical information is based on MLS data November 15, 2013. 
Not all of the properties were listed and/or sold by Duffy & Associates, LLC.

CWCA Covenant Violation Report
Mail to: Columbine West Civic Association, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162 			    Date: _____________

Description of alleged violation:_______________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Violator’s Address: _____________________________________________  I would be willing to appear in court as a witness.

Name:__________________________________________

Address:_____________________________________________________________________ Phone:_____________________

All reports will remain confidential and you can send this in anonymously, but we are unable to supply progress reports.

Garden Committee Update
“A garden should make you feel you’ve entered privileged space – a place not just 
set apart but reverberant – and it seems to me that, to achieve this, the gardener 
must put some kind of twist on the existing landscape, turn its prose into some-

thing nearer poetry.” – Michael Pollan-Second Nature: A Gardener’s Education  

	 If you would like to have your name added to the volunteer list 
or have any questions contact the voicemail at 303-904-8218.
 

Teen Services
To add your teen’s name, please email Colorado Lasertype at getinfo@colorado 
lasertype.com and leave the following information: the neighborhood you 
live in, your age, phone number and the categories you would like included. 
Categories: (B) Baby-sitting; (*) Red Cross Cert for CPR; (L) Lawn care;  
(S) Snow removal; (P) Pet & House sitting. No recommendation or endorsement of any of 

the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners association board or Colorado Lasertype.

	 Alexis A.	 15	 B/P/S	 303-587-9439
	 Hunter E.	 14	 S/P	 303-933-9850
	 Dylan & Kate F.	 14/12	 B/L/S	 720-468-3321 
	 Joe H.	 14	 L/P	 303-933-4879
	 Jordan H.	 18	 B*/P	 720-884-6321
	 Laura L.	 13	 B*/ P	 303-483-3935 
	 Madison L. 	 13	 B/P	 303-641-3571
	 Jacob P.	 13	 B*/P	 303-932-2596
	 Kayla G.	 13	 P	 303-972-7895
	 Karissa G.	 13	 P	 303-972-7895
	 Angie W.	 15	 B/S	 720-569-0552	
	 Tim	 16  	 L/S	 720-298-1714
	 Gabe 	 15	 L/S	 720-298-1714
	 Zack  	 13	 L/S 	 720-298-1714


